

HOME OFFICE

Sentencing and Offences Unit 50 Queen Anne's Gate, London, SW1H 9AT Direct Line 0171 273 3787 Fax 0171 273 4345

Councillor E Goodman Campaign Against Censorship 23 Budgen Drive Redhill Surrey RH1 2QB

Your reference:

Our reference:

Date:

12 August 1997

Dear Councillor Goodman

FILM CENSORSHIP

Thank you for your letter 30 July to the Home Secretary enclosing a newspaper article about the British system of film and video classification. I have been asked to reply.

The Government has no plans for any statutory changes in the way films and videos are classified. Classification of films and videos remains a matter for the British Board of film Classification, although we have noted your interest in this area for the future.

I can also confirm that policy for these matters will remain with the Home Office.

Yours sincerely

BIROL MEHMET